
 
 

SPECIAL MOTION NO. 1 – HARWOOD TERRACE CLOSURE 

 

 

 

Standing in the names of: 

 

 (i) Councillor Mark Loveday 

 

 (ii) Councillor Matt Thorley 

 
This Council notes: 

1. The serious problem of traffic experienced in residential parts of South Fulham 
throughout the Peterborough Estate, Hurlingham and Sands End and in particular 
along Harwood Terrace. 

2. That on 21 October 2019, the Council closed Harwood Terrace to traffic at the 
junction with Imperial Road for an experimental period of 6 months. 

3. That the impact of this closure has been enormous and divisive for the local 
community in South Fulham and has generated over 2,000 complaints. 

 
This Council resolves: 

1. Whilst acknowledging the Council’s efforts to address serious traffic problems in 
Harwood Terrace, that the current “pilot” scheme is not fit for purpose and has 
had a disproportionate impact on other parts of the road network in South 
Fulham. 

2. Agrees to terminate the experimental traffic scheme with immediate effect and 
reopen Harwood Terrace to vehicles. 

3. Undertakes a proper and comprehensive traffic study in South Fulham. 

4. Implements measures to residential streets in South Fulham which do not simply 
shift traffic onto other residential streets. 


